
Transcript of remarks by S for S at
media session after opening ceremony
of World Customs Organization 6th
Global Canine Forum

     Following is the transcript of remarks by the Secretary for Security, Mr
Tang Ping-keung, at a media session after opening ceremony of the World
Customs Organization 6th Global Canine Forum today (March 5):
 
Reporter: Different organisations have called for clarity on certain
articles, would the Government consider giving clearer definitions on certain
articles as the different associations have called for? What is the
Government's next plan for the legislation? Would you share with us the
timetable?
 
Secretary for Security: Alright. So our next step will be to consolidate the
consultation result, and then we are going to report to the Panel on Security
and Panel on Administration of Justice and Legal Services joint meeting. It
will then be followed by other legislative procedures. We are clear about
different opinions on whether some of the definitions can be clearer and have
more details. We will include all those opinions and see how we can enhance
the legislation. Thank you very much.
 
(Please also refer to the Chinese portion of the transcript.)

Invitation of tenders for tenancies of
government properties

     The Government Property Agency (GPA) is inviting tenders for two
separate three-year tenancies of government property at (i) Room No. 1 and
(ii) Room No. 2 on the first floor of Immigration Tower, 7 Gloucester Road,
Wan Chai, Hong Kong.

     Both premises should only be used for the installation and operation of
two automated teller machines belonging to the tenant.

     The tender notices were uploaded today (March 5) to the GPA Property
Portal: www.gpaproperty.gov.hk/en/index.html. Tender documents are available
for collection at the Government Property Agency, 9/F, South Tower, West
Kowloon Government Offices, 11 Hoi Ting Road, Yau Ma Tei, Kowloon, during the
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period from 9am to 6pm from Monday to Friday, except public holidays. The
documents can also be downloaded from the GPA Property Portal.

     Interested tenderers who wish to attend a site inspection of the
premises should make a prior appointment with the GPA by calling 3842 6775 on
or before March 14.

     Tenderers must submit their tenders by placing them in the Government
Logistics Department Tender Box situated on the ground floor, North Point
Government Offices, 333 Java Road, North Point, Hong Kong, before noon on
March 26. Late tenders will not be accepted.

Red flag hoisted at Clear Water Bay
Second Beach

Attention TV/radio announcers:

Please broadcast the following as soon as possible:

     Here is an item of interest to swimmers.

     The Leisure and Cultural Services Department announced today (March 5)
that due to big waves, the red flag has been hoisted at Clear Water Bay
Second Beach in Sai Kung District. Beachgoers are advised not to swim at the
beach.

CHP reviews local HIV/AIDS situation
in 2023

     A total of 397 cases of Human Immunodeficiency Virus (HIV) infection
were reported to the Centre for Health Protection (CHP) of the Department of
Health (DH) in 2023, which shows a drop from the 409 cases in 2022. The HIV
infections reported locally has totalled 12 038 since 1984.
     ã€€
     Of the 397 HIV cases reported last year, which involved 326 males and 71
females, 209 (52.6 per cent) acquired the infection via homosexual or
bisexual contact, 110 (27.7 per cent) via heterosexual contact, eight (2.0
per cent) via drug injection, one (0.3 per cent) via blood or blood product
transfusion outside Hong Kong, and one (0.3 per cent) via mother-to-child
transmission. The routes of transmission of the remaining 68 cases have yet
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to be determined due to incomplete information.
      
     A total of 95 HIV cases were reported in the fourth quarter of last
year. They involved 75 males and 20 females; 50 acquired the infection via
homosexual or bisexual contact, 19 via heterosexual contact, and two via drug
injection. The routes of transmission of the remaining 24 cases have yet to
be determined due to incomplete information.
      
     The new cases of the fourth quarter were mainly reported by three major
sources: public hospitals, clinics and laboratories (42 cases); Acquired
Immune Deficiency Syndrome (AIDS) service organisations (18 cases); and
private hospitals, clinics and laboratories (14 cases). Also, 66 of the newly
reported cases (69.5 per cent) of the quarter have already received HIV
specialist services at the DH or the Hospital Authority. A total of 323 newly
reported cases (81.4 per cent) of the year have already received HIV
specialist services.
      
     Regarding cases of AIDS, 14 new cases were reported in the fourth
quarter, of which eight cases (57.1 per cent) were attributed to homosexual
or bisexual contact, and six cases (42.9 per cent) were attributed to
heterosexual contact. In this quarter, the most common AIDS-defining illness
remained to be Pneumocystis pneumonia. Since 1985, a cumulative total of 2
483 confirmed AIDS cases has been reported in Hong Kong.
      
     Reviewing the latest HIV/AIDS situation in Hong Kong, a spokesman for
the CHP said, "The number of reports of HIV infection has decreased for eight
consecutive years from the peak of 725 cases in 2015 to 397 cases in 2023,
but the rate of decline has moderated visibly last year. Moreover, the number
of AIDS cases has escalated from 62 cases in 2022 to 101 cases in 2023, among
which over 80 per cent of AIDS patients progressed to AIDS after being
diagnosed with HIV infection within three months. This indicates that the
majority of people with HIV have not undergone HIV antibody testing early."
      
     "HIV is the cause of AIDS, and sexual transmission remained the major
mode of HIV transmission. Members of the public should use condoms
consistently and properly to reduce the risk of acquiring HIV. Those with a
history of unsafe sex should take an HIV antibody test early. Key populations
with a higher risk of infection should undergo regular HIV screenings, while
people who had sex but do not belong to these key populations should consider
getting tested at least once. People with HIV should seek specialist care and
HIV treatment as soon as possible."
      
     The spokesman noted that a number of community resources are available
in enabling members of the public to undergo HIV antibody testing. Members of
the public can reserve a free, anonymous and confidential HIV antibody test
via the DH's HIV Testing Service website (www.hivtest.gov.hk) or AIDS Hotline
(2780 2211). They can also order HIV self-test kits (oral fluid-based and
blood-based (fingerprick) testing kits) on the HIV Testing Service website,
and collect the self-test kits at various pick-up locations in Hong Kong. In
addition, sexual minorities with high-risk behaviours may also seek initial
assessment from designated organisations. People having a higher risk of

https://www.hivtest.gov.hk/


acquiring sexually transmitted illnesses will be referred to The Commons, a
one-stop sexual health service for sexual minorities launched by the DH this
year, for follow-up. For services of The Commons and information of the
designated organisations, please visit
www.aids.gov.hk/english/itc/consultation.html.
      
     The spokesman stressed that receiving early HIV treatment with
antiretroviral drugs can effectively prevent the progression to AIDS and
other complications in people with HIV. Lifelong antiretroviral treatment is
indicated for all people with HIV, and the treatment remarkably improves
their health and possibility of survival. Moreover, those who are on
treatment and achieve sustained viral suppression to an undetectable level
with treatment will not transmit the virus through sex, i.e. Undetectable =
Untransmittable (U=U).
      
     The public may visit the following pages for more information on
HIV/AIDS: the Virtual AIDS Office (www.aids.gov.hk), the Red Ribbon Centre
(www.rrc.gov.hk), the HIV Testing Service website (www.hivtest.gov.hk) and
the Gay Men HIV Information website (www.21171069.gov.hk).

Attempted murder and suicide in
Kowloon City

     Police are investigating an attempted murder and suicide case in Kowloon
City yesterday (March 4) in which a 58-year-old man died.

     At 9.28pm, Police received a report from a security guard that a man and
a boy were found lying outside 144 Carpenter Road. They were suspected to
have fallen from height.

     Police officers sped to the scene. The 58-year-old man was rushed to
Kwong Wah Hospital in unconscious state and was certified dead at 10.17pm.
His seven-year-old son was rushed to Queen Elizabeth Hospital in unconscious
state. Initial investigation revealed that they were suspected to have fallen
from a carpark at the above location. No will note was found at scene.

     Post-mortem examinations will be conducted later to ascertain the cause
of death of the deceased.

     Active investigation by the District Crime Squad of Kowloon City
District is underway. Anyone who witnessed the incident or has any
information to offer is urged to contact the investigating officers on 3661
7860.
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